REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 17th November 2014 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr David Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby vice chair), Cllr A Lovett, Cllr Taylor, and Cllr D Bunker.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Alice Gardam (Clerk to the Parish Council) and County Cllr A Brown.
3 members of the public were also present.

1. Apologies
There were apologies from Cllr J Santoro, Cllr N Dalton.
2. With the following amendment ‘a parishioner raised the question of whether dates and reasons for raising the flag can be added to the list of days when the flag is raised and he also suggested that the Cllrs should undertake a traffic survey of their own’ the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15th September 2014 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr R Beeby, seconded by Cllr D Bunker.
3.
Chairman’s Review
Stamford Hall - Cllr Walker reported that work in Stanford Hall has now commenced.

Broadband – A new box has been installed in the village to facilitate the new fibre optic broadband.
Town and Parishes Forum – Cllr Walker and the clerk attended the Town and Parishes Forum held at the Civic Centre. There were a number of workshops highlighting the difficulties for Parish Councils. Streetwise is now an independent company but will still carry out work for RBC.
Footpaths – Cllr Walker reported that NCC has cut back the vegetation along the A6006 footpath.
A6 Right hand filter lane – A request to install a right hand filter lane at the A6 traffic lights has been refused by NCC. Cllr Brown suggested a petition could be circulated and presented to the Council.

Remembrance Sunday – The Remembrance Sunday service was held on 9th November. For the first time a wreath was laid in the church by the Parish Council. Cllr Walker wished to thank Cllr Beeby for arranging this.
4. Public Participation
Cllr Brown reported that superfast broadband will be rolled out in the LE12 6RH area between now and March 2015. He also reported that NCC are still waiting for STW to finish their investigations before they can confirm a date for the works to commence at the A6006 crossroads. The boundary review for the county is currently out for consultation and one of the proposals would mean a change of County Councillor for Rempstone. 
Cllr Brown presented the findings of the traffic and pedestrian count that was undertaken by NCC in order to verify the need for a pedestrian crossing. The numbers of pedestrians recorded was too low to warrant the installation of a pedestrian crossing.
5. Declarations of interest 

None

6.
Planning Issues

a) 14/01974/LBC – Replacement of windows using new double glazed sash windows. Grange Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. Listed building consent – refused.
b) 14/02152 – Replacement of windows using new double glazed sash windows. Grange Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire.

c) 14/02260/FUL – Two storey and single storey rear extensions; alterations including incorporation of new rooflights window and flue. Js Barn, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RW – a site visited was carried out on Saturday 16th November and there are no objections.

d) 14/01781/CMA – Cemex Quarry Extension Update - this planning application is still ongoing.

7.
Finance for July and August

(a)
The bank reconciliation from 30th August to 30th October 2014 was presented.


(b)
Payments since last meeting:
	

	6.10.14
	100020
	Clerk's September wages
	£158.92

	13.10.14
	100021
	Grant to churchyard maintenance
	£300.00

	28.10.14
	DD
	BT Telephone
	£75.24

	30.10.14
	Debit Card
	Website
	£10.80

	4.11.14
	100022
	Leics Regiment Donation
	£50.00

	4.11.14
	100023
	Clerk's October wages
	£158.92

	25.11.14
	100024
	Clerk's November wages
	£158.92

	17.11.14
	100025
	SLCC Subs
	£64.00

	
	
	
	£976.80



(c) To report on the precept deadline and council tax grants – the deadline for the submission of the precept is 13th February 2016. The council tax grants will be filtered out over the next 3 years which the Parish Council needs to take into account when setting their precept.
8. To update on the CCTV Project - J Santoro

Cllr Brown confirmed that NCC are waiting for method statements from Chubb and the electrical engineer that will be installing the camera.
9. To report on Neighbourhood Watch – Cllr J Santoro

Cllr Santoro was not available to complete a report.
10. To report on the updates to the Parish Website


Cllr Dalton was not available to update on the changes to the website however some improvements have been made.
11. To update on the Pedestrian Crossing on Main Street
Cllr Brown presented the findings of the traffic and pedestrian count that was undertaken by NCC in order to verify the need for a pedestrian crossing. The numbers of pedestrians recorded was too low to warrant the installation of a pedestrian crossing.
12. Correspondence - none

13.
 Points of Interest (Councillors)

JT – Cllr Taylor agreed to look into the issues surrounding the allotments.
DB – Cllr Bunker asked if anything can be done to stop cars parking overnight near to the crossroads.
AL – Cllr Lovett underlined the need to take action against the amount of HGV’s in the village.
RB – Cllr Beeby asked if the pavements can be cleared from no.55 Main Road up to Fox Yard.
DW – Cllr Walker asked if Cllr Bunker would be willing to represent the parish at the Broadband meetings.
14.
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 19th January at 7.30 pm
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8:40.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
